INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JUNE 5, 2008
Vicki Karuzas, who filled in for absent President Bill Strader, called the meeting to order at 7:15.  Attending trustees were:

Mike Kennedy


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


 

Guests: Brent Yahraus and Katie Jennings from South Vista Drive.


Steve Levy of North Island Drive.

Approval of Agenda - Vicki called for approval of the agenda.  A motion by Mike and seconded by Peggy was made to approve the agenda as submitted. Phil suggested adding Review of Annual Meeting Minutes. The amended agenda was approved unanimously.  

Approval of Minutes - Vicki called for approval of the May 1, 2008 minutes.  Mike made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted, and Vicki seconded his motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Treasurer’s Report - Vicki presented a treasurer’s report for Bill.  Peggy moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Phil seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was unanimously.

Old Business    

Park Maintenance – Brent and Katie had questions regarding whether we are getting our money’s worth for the maintenance dollars we spend yearly.  The board responded to their concerns and explained past experiences with relying on volunteers to keep up the park.  Final consensus was to stay with the services we currently have, but seek other options for future projects.  Katie volunteered to do some of the park maintenance. 

Late Fees – Steve Levy led a discussion concerning collection of late fees.  He stated Rich Thompson would collect the $25 late fee prior to re-activation of gate cards.  Steve will write a policy regarding late fees and key issues.

Garage Sale – Steve reported that his wife had submitted an ad for the Island –wide garage sale to The News Tribune and Craig’s List.  Phil announced he has signs repainted and ready to place along the road.

Vehicle Towing - The Board discussed whether the ID of the signee would be protected.  Know one knew for sure.  Phil called Aaron at Atlas Towing during the meeting.  Aaron did not know for sure.  Phil will call back during normal business hours for s definitive answer.

New Business

New Trustee – Mike made a motion to seat Brent as a trustee on the board.  Phil seconded the motion and the new member was approved unanimously.   

Prioritize Projects - The board reviewed the project priorities established at the annual meeting.  Listed in order from most important to least, they are:

“No Swimming” signs

Broken glass in the children’s swim area

Dock Repairs

 Security Cameras

Buoy ropes between docks

Disabled parking stall

The board will begin working on this list, but decided against including disable-parking stalls.  The include amenities for disabled access would snowball into many more issues.

Park Security – Vicki will search for security officers for special weekend events.  Brent will talk to a bouncer he knows who may be will to act as a security officer.

Basketball Improvements – Mike presented some ideas for combining the basketball and tennis courts.  He will e-mail cost estimates to board members for agreement on new hoops.

Having no more written business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:40.  The next board meeting will be on 7/3.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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